
BOARD MEETING MINUTES 
October 26, 2020 

 
1. Call meeting to order at 7:01 p.m.  Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
2. Reading and approval of minutes from September meeting. Motion made by 

Jahns/Averbeck, carried 3-0.  
3. Reports: 

a. Chairman Gary Miller- talk to county commissioner about sidewalk, was told they were 
busy and still have not heard back.  

b. Supervisor Dave Jahns-couple phone calls about flooding in lawns, still working on 
nuisance ordinance and electrical permit as well.  

c. Supervisor Bill Averbeck- got phone call about substation, work will begin possibly next 
year or the year after.  

d. Clerk Cheryl Pionke- working on election stuff  
e. Treasurer Heather VandeBerg- GC $69,906.36 MM $49,739.42 TX $1,551.20 NE 

$77,196.75 
f. Plan Commission- nothing new coming in, may not even have a meeting in November  
g. Town Highway - new tires on plow truck, getting trucks ready for plowing, been finding 

junk in the ditches while doing patch work.  
h. Fire Department- 4 car accidents, a chimney fire, a combine fire, and a transformer fire.  

1 mutual aid call.  
i. First Responders- 7 medical calls, 2 mutual calls 

4. Recommended Approval from Plan Commission of the Reudinger/Woellfel MLD & rezone 
applications. Motion made by Averbeck/Jahns, carried 3-0.  

5. Action to disallow Nitz’s notice of claim. Motion made by Averbeck/Jahns, carried 3-0. 
6. Discussion and Action on resolution to exceed levy limit. Averbeck/ Jahns talked about 

exceeding the levy limit.  Motion was made by Averbeck/Jahns that more discussion on the 
levy limit will be held on November 16th at the Special Budget Meeting.  

7. Public input and discussion- Lots of discussion was had on future planning in Eldorado. Was 
brought up that our special budget meeting will be held November 16th and the Town Board 
Meeting will be November 30th.  

8. Items intended for next monthly meeting- nothing  
9. Approve and pay monthly bills. Motion made by Jahns/Averbeck, carried 3-0. 
10. Adjourn meeting at 8:30p.m.   
 

 
Cheryl Pionke, Town Clerk 


